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The Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach are the places where much of Southern California’s imports enter the Southern California area.  When the Alameda Corridor is finished, most of this cargo will be brought to the rail yards in Vernon and Commerce.  However, for much of it, this will not be the end of the journey.  Increasingly, the availability of land and its lower cost are causing the Southland’s distribution and transportation firms to put their major facilities in the Inland Empire.  Whether by truck or the Alameda Corridor EAST, this cargo will end up being stored in the inland area.

As a result, when designing transportation policies relevant to the handling of cargo associated with the ports, the area of relevance needs to include the territory some 75 miles away where much of this cargo will be handled.  For instance, if transportation planning does not include the Alameda Corridor East and the use of Inland Empire airports for air freight, Southern California’s freeways will be jammed with trucks moving from the rail heads near the ports to the Inland Empire and back, and from the Inland Empire to LAX.  The traffic and air quality consequences will be a nightmare.

